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Newsletter – 23rd May 2025 

Cylchlythyr – 23rd Mai 2025 

Value for this half term is 

 
Gwerth yr hanner tymor 

 

 

June  
 

Friday 6th June 2025 – Danceathon  

Sponsorship forms have been sent out with pupils participating in our Danceathon to raise funds 

for the costumes for Torfaen Dance Festival.  
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Tuesday 10th June 2025 – AM - PS3 – Year 4, 5 & 6 Sports Day  

Wednesday 11th June 2025 – AM - PS2 – Year 1, 2 & 3 Sports Day 

Thursday 12th June 2025 – AM - PS1 – Nursery and Reception Sports Day  

 

Tuesday 17th June 2025 – Year 4 Class 8 Concert at 1.45pm  

Wednesday 18th June 2025 – Year Class 9 Concert at 1.45pm 

Thursday 19th June 2025 – Class 3 Concert at 1.45pm  

Thursday 26th June 2025 – Class Photos  

 

July 
Sunday 6th July 2025 – ‘Summer Under the Arch’ concert Noddfa & Garnteg 

 

 

INSET DAYS 

 

Friday 27th June 2025 

Monday 21st July 2025 

 

Term Dates 2024/2025 

Academic Year 

 

Term Term Begins Half Term Begins Half Term Ends Term Ends 

Autumn 
Monday 
02.09.24 

Monday 
28.10.24 

Friday 
01.11.24 

Friday 
20.12.24 

Spring 
Monday 
06.01.25 

Monday 
24.02.25 

Friday 
28.02.25 

Friday 
11.04.25 

Summer 
Monday 
28.04.25 

Monday 
26.05.25 

Friday 
30.05.25 

Monday 
21.07.25 

 

 

 

Thank you Garnteg Community  

This week we welcomed many visitors to Garnteg including our Estyn Inspection visit and our Food 

hygiene, we would like to extend our heartfelt appreciation to the pupils', parents, governors and 

staff who spoke so passionately about our wonderful school community diolch  yu fawr  ! All 

enabled us to end the week successfully and to once again achieve our 5-star food hygiene rating. 

The Estyn Inspection report is due to be published on 22.07.25. More reminders to come. 

 



   

 

   

 

 

Staffing News 

 

This week we have said goodbye to Mrs Phillips Year 2 who has started her maternity leave. Class 

5 will now be finishing the term with Ms Brooks as planned. We would like to wish Mrs Phillips all 

the very best. 

 

Garnteg’s Got huge talent  

This week amongst the most successful week of learning we must say a huge congratulations to Kori who 

successfully entered the European Championships in Rome in IBJJF, Jju Jitsu. Not only did he beat no1 in 

the world in the under 30.2KG but he also achieved silver in the Grey Belt finals. Well done Kori 

thoroughly well deserved! 

 

 
 

Hot weather 🌞 

 

As the weather is getting hotter, we kindly ask parents and carers to ensure that children bring a hat and 

a drink to school and wear sunscreen if necessary. Additionally, please ensure that children wear 

appropriate footwear.   

 



   

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

Torfaen Dance Festival  

 

This year's dance festival will take place on Monday 9th June 2025 at the Congress Theatre 

Cwmbran. Selected pupils will be participating.  

If you wish to attend the festival, tickets will be available to purchase on Friday 30th May at 9am 

for £6 each. Tickets will be available online or at the Congress Theatre.  
 

 

 

May Half-term Food and Wellbeing Camp 

 

 
 

Please register using the link below; 

https://iweb.itouchvision.com/portal/itouchvision/r/customer/category_link?cuid=CCA8599AE222B64E5

53E3059431401AB98C0B98E&lang=EN&P_LANG=en 
 

 

Attendance and Punctuality 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fiweb.itouchvision.com%2Fportal%2Fitouchvision%2Fr%2Fcustomer%2Fcategory_link%3Fcuid%3DCCA8599AE222B64E553E3059431401AB98C0B98E%26lang%3DEN%26P_LANG%3Den&data=05%7C02%7CCeryn.Jones%40torfaen.gov.uk%7Cc8094232f1894662634a08dd8d58dfe3%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b6b7d5%7C0%7C0%7C638822135034283274%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fG1vBBDhRtqVBBKo0GIC756%2BzK%2BNcOiK8yLSEWNj1yE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fiweb.itouchvision.com%2Fportal%2Fitouchvision%2Fr%2Fcustomer%2Fcategory_link%3Fcuid%3DCCA8599AE222B64E553E3059431401AB98C0B98E%26lang%3DEN%26P_LANG%3Den&data=05%7C02%7CCeryn.Jones%40torfaen.gov.uk%7Cc8094232f1894662634a08dd8d58dfe3%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b6b7d5%7C0%7C0%7C638822135034283274%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fG1vBBDhRtqVBBKo0GIC756%2BzK%2BNcOiK8yLSEWNj1yE%3D&reserved=0


   

 

   

 

 
 

A reminder that the school doors are open for registration from 8.50am and registration is at 

9am, pupils arriving after 9am will be marked as “Late”. 

It is important that pupils don't miss the instruction time at the beginning of the day. 
 

 

Attendance Winners – 12th May – 16th May 2025 

Congratulations to Dosbarth 3 Miss Bones/Mrs Messore who were foundation phase 

attendance winners for last week with 96.76% and Dosbarth 8 Miss Williams with 96.15% 

WELL DONE!  DA IAWN! 

 

This week’s attendance figures are: 

Year % overall Class Percentage Year 
% 

overall 
Class Percentage 

Nursery 80.87 0 80.87 
3 91.28 

6 91.11 

Reception 89.53 
1 94.40 7 90.38 

2 85.60 
4 93.56 

8 96.15 

1 81.63 
3 78.89 9 92.59 

  
5 87.64 

10 86.30 

2 92.56 
4 86.92 11 88.93 

5 91.79 
6 84.04 

12 77.69 

    13 90.38 

 

Class 
Target by end of 

year 
Current percentage  

to date 

3 95 93.26 

4 95 91.80 

5 95 93.28 

6 95 93.19 



   

 

   

 

7 95 93.19 

8 95 90.02 

9 95 90.79 

10 95 92.28 

11 95 91.08 

12 95 88.05 

13 95 93.90 

 

A reminder to Strive for 95!  The classes with the highest attendance for the week receive a whole 

class reward (e.g. squash and biscuits) and any class who achieves over 90% attendance gets extra 

play.  Individual classes also give rewards and prizes to pupils with fantastic attendance.  

#notinmissout 

 

🌟 Seren Yr Wythnos 🌟 
 

Foundation Phase   Key Stage 2  

Class  Seren  

Yr Wythnos 

Class  Seren  

Yr Wythnos 

Nursery -  AM – Chester 

PM – Nevaeh 
Dosbarth 7 – Mrs Rogers Whole Class 

Dosbarth 1 – Mrs Lewis  Whole class Dosbarth 8 – Miss Williams  Whole Class  

& Ceinwen  

Dosbarth 2 – Miss Dalton  Whole class  Dosbarth 9 – Mr Phillips Aiden  

Dosbarth 3 – Miss Bones / 

Mrs Messore  

Mila Dosbarth 10 – Mrs Ngwenya  Harrison 

Dosbarth 4 – Miss Channing  Whole class  Dosbarth 11 – Miss Grimas  Isaac and Harrison 

Dosbarth 5 – Mrs Phillips  Whole class  Dosbarth 12 – Mrs Lee  Kori 

Dosbarth 6 – Mr Key Rosie Dosbarth 13 – Mrs Parker-Evans Toby and Noah 

 

 

Nursery – Bendigedig pawb for another brilliant week of learning in Meithrin! You’ve been so busy finding 

as many of the bird and bug species local to the area around our garden and making some wonderfully woolly 

creations for our focus story “the lost sheep” around the areas in the classroom.  

Our nursery sports day will be on the 12th of June for both AM & PM sessions, please refer to the Sports 

Day section of the newsletter for any further information.  

We’ve thoroughly enjoyed this term with all of you, and we hope you have a lovely half term! 

 

Dosbarth 1 & 2 –   Gwaith da pawb for another wonderful week of learning! We have thoroughly enjoyed 

this week. We have explored more about our topic. We have taken part in a science investigation, testing 

materials to make a pair of wellies for our class mascot.  We have also created and up levelled our own 

minibeast adjective poems.  Have a wonderful half term! Diolch! See you all when we return on Monday 2nd 

June 😊  



   

 

   

 

 

Dosbarth 3 – A huge done to all the children in Dosbarth 3 for their amazing work in class this week and 

fantastic behaviour. We are very proud of them all. The children have loved the activities throughout the 

week, weeding and planting in our garden areas, visiting the pond and filling the bird feeders, making bug 

hotels, writing creative stories, building magical gardens in the tuff spot, I could go on. Today, with the 

teddy bear’s picnic was a lovely way to end an incredible week. Thank you all for your continued support, have 

a lovely half term. 😊 

 

Dosbarth 4 & 5 – What an incredible week you’ve all had – you've written class newspapers, created your 

own catwalk and fashion show outside to perform a Welsh fashion show and used your problem-solving skills 

to solve multiplication problems. Da iawn Dosbarth 4 & 5 – you've had a super week, and we couldn’t be 

prouder of you all. Have a wonderful half-term, enjoy the well-deserved break and time with your loved ones. 

We’re looking forward to starting our new projects in a fun-filled final half term together in year 1 & 2, 

when you return 😊.  

 

Dosbarth 6 and 7 –  Da iawn everyone for a fantastic week of learning, and a wonderful half term exploring 

‘Into the wild’ for our summer topic. We have been super impressed with your learning this week, including 

writing and reading instructions, giving directions using ½ and ¼ turns, exploring stories from the Qu’ran and 

writing and debugging your own algorithms! Wow! Have a lovely half term break, we are looking forward to 

seeing you for our final half term!  

 

Dosbarth 8 and 9 – Da iawn to everyone for another fantastic week, you have been amazing! What incredible 

work you have completed looking at habitats, the creation story in different religions and creating a plan 

for your own magazines. Have a lovely half term and we look forward to seeing you all for what is will be 

final half term in year 4! 

 

Dosbarth 10 & 11 –  A fantastic week Blwyddyn 5!  You have been able to explain the relationship between 

fractions, decimals and percentages as well as find percentages of amounts.  We have explored forces in 

Science and used our Welsh skills to talk about our recent trips and experiences.  Have an amazing half term 

and we can’t wait to see you for a fun-filled final half term in Year 5! 

 

Dosbarth 12 & 13 – What incredible work you have done this week year 6, you have learnt more about the 

ten pound poms, their fashion and artwork. You can also tell us about Alexander Fleming and how he impacted 

life in Britain after WW2. Have a wonderful week, well done again and come back refreshed for your final 

half term at Garnteg. 

 

 Community Notices 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 
 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 
 

 
 

 



   

 

   

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Kindest Regards  

Mrs Roche & all the staff at Garnteg Primary School 
 

 


